From: Rosa, Donnie

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 12, 2021 9:53 PM

**To:** PB Commissioners

Cc: Park Board GM's Office; PB Communications; PB SLT (Senior Leadership Team) - DL

**Subject:** SP Phase 1 - Temporary Bike Lane

## Dear Commissioners,

In follow up to the Memo sent to the Board on Monday, May 3<sup>rd</sup>, this is a quick update on the Temporary Bike Lane project on Stanley Park Drive. This email is to advise the Board that Phase 1 of the Temporary Bike Lane will be implemented overnight on Thursday evening in place by early morning on Friday, May 14th. Please find further details below:

- Phase 1 is an interim first phase utilizing cones from last year's bike lane, signage and other traffic management equipment, and will be installed by the City's Traffic Operations department.
- Cones will be installed on Park Drive from the intersection of Pipeline Road around to Second Beach, with breaks at all parking lot entrances and causeway access roads. The traffic management equipment in the Ceperley Meadow area will remain in place while it is under design review as part of the future phases.
- Park Stakeholders were updated on the phasing plan two weeks ago, and were provided with further detail most recently during stakeholder meetings earlier this week, followed by email correspondence confirming the exact timeline and plan.
- Park Operations crews will be handling the ongoing maintenance and management of the traffic management equipment (i.e. cones, etc) until the full temporary bike lane at Phase 3 is in place.

Communications Staff will be providing updates on social media on Friday morning to update the public on the implementation of Phase 1. Information will be updated and available online on the Park Board website's Stanley Park landing page on Friday once Phase 1 is installed.

Best regards,

Donnie GM Park Board